
From: mawindisch@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michelle Hughes
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:14:57 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Michelle Hughes
San Francisco, CA 94123

mailto:mawindisch@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:mawindisch@hotmail.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


From: ashleywessinger@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of ashley wessinger
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:37:09 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
ashley wessinger
San Francisco, CA 94123

mailto:ashleywessinger@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:ashleywessinger@mac.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


From: lala.t.wu@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lala Wu
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:57:29 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Lala Wu
San Francisco, CA 94110

mailto:lala.t.wu@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:lala.t.wu@gmail.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


From: liz_briggs@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Elizabeth Farrell
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:58:47 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Farrell
San Francisco, CA 94118

mailto:liz_briggs@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:liz_briggs@yahoo.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


From: forrest.liu@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Forrest Liu
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:46:46 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Forrest Liu
San Francisco, CA 94103

mailto:forrest.liu@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:forrest.liu@gmail.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org


From: hel_kong@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Helen Kong
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Thursday, October 19, 2023 12:23:01 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Victor Young,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Helen Kong
San Francisco, CA 94127

mailto:hel_kong@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:hel_kong@yahoo.com
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


From: anthony.ducomb@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Anthony DuComb
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Thursday, October 19, 2023 12:00:07 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Victor Young,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Anthony DuComb
San Francisco, CA 94122

mailto:anthony.ducomb@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=user77be6886
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


From: rgrant06@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rachel Grant
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Thursday, October 19, 2023 11:48:51 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Victor Young,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Rachel Grant
San Francisco, CA 94122

mailto:rgrant06@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:rgrant06@gmail.com
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


From: rgrant06@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rachel Grant
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Thursday, October 19, 2023 11:48:51 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Victor Young,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Rachel Grant
San Francisco, CA 94122

mailto:rgrant06@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:rgrant06@gmail.com
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


From: carrie_mainelli@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Carrie Mainelli
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Thursday, October 19, 2023 11:47:51 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Victor Young,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure
consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Carrie Mainelli
San Francisco, CA 94118

mailto:carrie_mainelli@everyactioncustom.com
mailto:carrie_mainelli@comcast.net
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:31:28 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: mawindisch@everyactioncustom.com <mawindisch@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:14 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Michelle Hughes
San Francisco, CA 94123



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:31:46 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: ashleywessinger@everyactioncustom.com <ashleywessinger@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:37 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
ashley wessinger
San Francisco, CA 94123



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:32:16 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: lala.t.wu@everyactioncustom.com <lala.t.wu@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:57 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Lala Wu
San Francisco, CA 94110



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:32:26 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: liz_briggs@everyactioncustom.com <liz_briggs@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:59 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Farrell
San Francisco, CA 94118



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:31:28 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: mawindisch@everyactioncustom.com <mawindisch@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:14 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Michelle Hughes
San Francisco, CA 94123



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:31:46 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: ashleywessinger@everyactioncustom.com <ashleywessinger@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:37 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
ashley wessinger
San Francisco, CA 94123



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:32:16 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: lala.t.wu@everyactioncustom.com <lala.t.wu@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:57 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Lala Wu
San Francisco, CA 94110



From: Somera, Alisa (BOS)
To: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: FW: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance
Date: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 2:32:26 PM

230973

Alisa Somera
Legislative Deputy Director
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
415.554.7711 direct | 415.554.5163 fax
alisa.somera@sfgov.org

(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please ask and I
can answer your questions in real time.

Click HERE to complete a Board of Supervisors Customer Service Satisfaction form.

The Legislative Research Center provides 24-hour access to Board of Supervisors legislation, and archived matters
since August 1998.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to
disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information
provided will not be redacted.  Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information
when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that
members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available
to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from
these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar
information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board
of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

-----Original Message-----
From: liz_briggs@everyactioncustom.com <liz_briggs@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, October 18, 2023 12:59 PM
To: Somera, Alisa (BOS) <alisa.somera@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of File #230973 - Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Alisa Somera,

I am writing to you to express my support of Supervisor Stefani’s Nonprofit Auditing Ordinance and urge you to
vote in support of it.

The City currently spends $1.7 billion on contracts with over 600 nonprofits. While many of these organizations
provide valuable services to our communities, the City’s lack of guidelines for these contracts has resulted in waste
and redundancy.

By requiring the Controller to develop guidelines on metrics that must be included in City contracts, it will ensure

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


consistency across the variety of contracts that nonprofits have with the city, thereby enabling that nonprofits to best
deliver against clear metrics. Not only is this good governance to hold nonprofits accountable for results, it is needed
to enable the City to measure progress towards addressing its most pressing problems, including homelessness and
the drug and mental health crisis.

Finally, the high profile collapse of Baker Places and corruption discovered at United Council of Human Services
highlights the need for increased oversight of service providers to ensure money is accounted for and is being used
effectively to provide our most vulnerable the help they need.

Ultimately, this legislation will help improve oversight of taxpayer money, address the issues faced by nonprofits
contracting with the City, and increase public access to information around nonprofit contracts.

I hope you will vote in support of this legislation.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Farrell
San Francisco, CA 94118
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